
                                                      
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               

 

 

 Sons of The American Legion 

Detachment of Colorado 

Minutes 

Detachment Executive Committee 

January 25, 2025, Hilton Hotel Ft Collins, CO 

 
  

The Meeting was called to order on January 25, 2025 at 9:08 am 

Roll Call of Officers:  Bold indicates present 

 

NEC/Asst Adjutant  Nick Arceo (103) 

ALT NEC   Richard Humphrey (23)  

Commander   Robert Barry (209) 

Sr. Vice Commander  Randy Forsythe (65) Excused 

Jr. Vice Commander   Dave Smith (1985) Excused 

Adjutant   Mark Kilstrom (2) 

Finance                                   Rick Baldessari (21) 

Chaplain   vacant 

Sergeant-at-Arms  Theodore Kuntz (68) 

Historian   vacant 

Judge Advocate  Mike Kirschner (2) Excused 

Detachment Advisor  Doug Wooddell (23)m Excused 

Voting PDC   Jim Gelwicks (54) Excused 

Voting PDC   Mike Kirschner (2) Excused 

 

Roll Call - Past Detachment Commanders: Bold indicates present 

 

John Herath Michael Moss Rick Baldessari    

Steve Kidd Jim Gelwicks Mark Kilstrom  

Pete Sierminski Scott Garrett Mike Kirschner       

J.R. Kent Jim Gaddis Ron Noakes 

Nick Arceo Bobby Jones Richard Humphrey 

 

Roll Call – Squadrons: Bold indicates present 

 

1 2 4 5           10 13 15 17 18 19                         

20 21 22 23 24 26 28 32 38 39  

54           55 58           62 65 66 68 70 73 75 

78 81 88 89 97 100 101 102 103 109 

111         113 119 132 151 160 161 170 178 180 

193         200 204 206 207 209 211 11-11 1187 1985 

1992      2000 2001 2008 2017 2527 



 

 

Distinguished Members and Guests:   Past SAL National Vice Commanders; Rick 

Baldessari,  Past Department Commander; Richard Humphrey   

 

Reading of Minutes:  Tom Yangley moved to accept the minutes as previously published, 

second by Richard Humphrey, npo discussion, carried 

 

Correspondence: Adjutant Mark Kilstrom from the Fisher House thanking us for a $400.00 

donation. The letter did not state from where the donation oringinated. 

 

Special Guests:  none 

 

Vice Commanders Reports:  No Vice Commanders present. 
  

 

NEC Report Nick Arceo:  Nothing new since last meeting to repor 

 

Advisor Report Doug Wooddell:  Excused from meeting – no repo rt 

 

Commander Robert Barry:  Rob reported on the Special Convention that the Department is -

having, the new Constitution and By-laws will be voted on this afternoon followed y election of 

Department officers.  Rob also reported on the progress of his Honor Bell project, over $11,000 

has been raised so far and he has been told other donations are on the way.  Stuffed animals are 

available for donations to the fund.  Rob also spoke on the success of the awards presentation 

dinner the previous evening at Post 4 and the large turnout we had. 

  

Committee Reports: 

 

Membership:   Adjutant Mark Kilstrom reported on the national final report for 2024 

and the most recent 2025 national report as of January 22, 2025 and the most recent Detachment 

Report.  The reports are at Annex A.  
 

Permanent Membership Rick Baldessari:  We added one new permanent member from 

Squadron 178. 
 

Finance Rick Baldessari.  Rick gave a summary of the current status of the Detachment 

Finances. We currently have $58,136 in our checking and currently owe national approx. 

$27,000. The only expenditures from the 2025 budget is the $27 for the MailChimp account.  

The full report is at Annex B. 

 

Americanism/Children & Youth:  Ton Yangley stated that registration for Boys State is 

up from last year.  All registration is now done electronically, and new technology ism being 

used to promote the program with great success.  The program is evolving in that the city 

government aspect is being phased out.  Adjutant Mark added that an application to renew the 

Daniels Foundation grant has been submitted.  Anyone interested in working with the program or 

being counselors can apply on the website www.coloradolegionboysstate.org. 
 



VA&R/VE&E:  Nick Arceo (103) provided information   relevant to Veterans Assistance, 

Rehabilitation, Education & employment. The full report is at Annex C. 
 

Unfinished Business:  

  

 Update on Department Status:  Commander Rob gave an update during his 

Commander’s report. 

 

 Cancelation of Squadron Charters:  Adjutant Mark stated he has been in contact with 

the Post Commanders at Posts 18 and 2001. At this time, they do not want to surrender the 

charters for their respective squadron charters.  Squadron 55 has revitalized and now has 17 

members.  A letter was sent to the Commander of Post 62, no response has been received. Post 

200 currently has no Post officers on file with the Department, so no letter was sent.  A request 

for cancellation of the charter for Squadrons 62 and 200 have been submitted to the Department 

administrators.  

 

 Final Approval of 2025 Budget:  There being no requests for changes to the proposed 

budget, Rick Baldessari moved to approve the 2025 budget as presented, second by Richard 

Humphrey, no further discussion, carried. 

 

New Business: 

 

Appointment of Detachment Chaplain:  Adjutant Mark introduced John Martinez (2) 

who currently serves as chaplain for Post and Squadron 2.  John gave a brief biography of 

himself and participation in The American Legion.  With there being no objections, Commander 

Rob appointed John as Detachment Chaplain. 

 

Appointment of Be The One Chairman:  Commander gave a brief summation of the 

Be The One initiative and that the national organization wants each detachment to have a point 

person to develop and lead the initiative. With no one expressing an interest, the matter will be 

carried over. 

 

Appointment of Ad-hoc Constitution and By-laws Committee:  With the adoption of a 

new Department Constitution and By-laws, it will be necessary to review the Detachment 

Constitution & By-laws and our policy documents to ensure we are aligned with the Department. 

Therefore, Commander Rob appointed an Ad-hoc Constitution & By-laws committee consisting 

of PDC Jim Gelwicks as Chairman and the following members: Adjutant mark Kilstrom, NEC 

Nick Arceo, Finance Officer Rick Baldessari and PDC Michael Kirschner. 

 

Host Squadron for 2025 Awards Banquet:  There was a lot of discussion on how well 

the awards presentation at Post 4 and how well it went. Conversation revolved around the 

practicality of continuing to have a special date in November for the awards banquet.  Given that 

the main item of business for our November meeting to approve the annual budget and 

considering the travel requirement and likelihood of adverse weather, it makes more sense to 

have an electronic meeting.  Given the success of the event last night, plus the traditionally 

stronger turnout at the mid-year meeting, Nick Arceo moved that we move our awards 

presentation to be conducted during our mid-year conference, Second by Richard Humphrey. 

There was no further discussion, motion carried. 

 



Announcement of Candidates for MY 2025 Officer Positions:  Commander Rob 

announced his intention to seek re-election as Detachment Commander for the next year.  

Adjutant Mark announced that Sr, Vice Randy Forsythe is announcing he is a candidate for 

Detachment Commander.  There were no further announcements 

 

Other:  NEC Nick Arceo mentioned that we will be hosting the leading candidate for 

SAL National Commander, Bill Clancey (NY) for our April Meeting and CWF banquet. As the 

host we will need to arrange to cover his lodging and meals and a donation to his campaign and a 

gift for his visit.  Adjutant Mark reminded everyone that last year when we hosted the leading 

candidate, we were denied our request to make a campaign contribution as The American Legion 

National Treasurer deemed that as a donation to an individual.  The response will be the same 

this year. The Adjutant will request from PNC Rehbein authorization to pay for lodging 

accommodations and meals, we have a gift on hand to present him.  

 
  

Special Presentations:  None 

 

Good of the Sons:  Tom Yangley made mention that on April 19th, Post 1 will be holding it’s 

annual awards banquet. This is to recognize post members and members of the community for 

extraordinary service to others, the community or The Legion that are worthy of special 

recognition.  If we know of someone that should be recognized, please contact him.  

 

Our Next meeting will be April 5th at 2:00pm at Harold Buckley Post 32, 315 South Bowen St 

Longmont, CO.  The ad-hoc C&BL committee will have a working session at 11:00am the same 

day and location 
  
 

Closing Prayer:  Chaplain John Martinez 

 

Closing:  Commander Robert Barry  

 

Adjournment – the meeting was adjourned at 10:23 am 

. 
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VA&R  Report 

The National VA&R Committee held a Zoom Meeting on December 9, 2024. All 

committee members were in attendance. Roll call was given. 

OLD BUSINESS  

Members projects- Bruno- NVCAF(national veterans creative arts festival) Caregivers; 

Mark- VA RCA (root cause analysis); Eddy-Camp Hope; Buster- Honor Flight; Peter ??; 

John- service dogs; Nick- V4HV(volunteers for hospitalized veterans) 

Last years projects: NVAF, OCW, NVAD, F.H. Women Veterans, Widowers Widows 

Luncheons 

Area of Responsibility (Regions) Eddy-Southeast; Buster- Central; Mark-Northeast; 

Peter-West; Seth-Midwest 

Resolutions- Last years- NVCAF, OCW, Rigsby 

NEW BUSINESS  

Rigsby Application- 

Resolutions- Homeless Veterans 

NAC-Exec Board Mtg; Oct 23-25,2024 

Washington Conference- Feb 23-25, 2025, Travel days would be Feb. 22 & 26. Both 

VA&R & VE&E Commissions will meet at the Washington Conference for a joint 

meeting. 

VA S.A.V.E. (suicide prevention) training 30-minute video; BE THE ONE/Colombia 

University 

VE&E 

Nothing new to report 

V4HV 

We continue to make a difference in the lives of hospitalized veterans and veterans in the 

greater Denver area. Our weekly fundraiser at the hospital raised over $75,000., all 

proceeds stay right in the hospital and the community to assist veterans. We are a 501 c 

(3) non-profit organization.  

NEC   

Nothing new to report, next meeting will be the Spring NEC meetings in Indianapolis the 

first weekend in May 2025. 
 


